
From the desk of Editor-in-Chief

Alhamdulillah! We could publish this issue of Journal of Enam Medical College in spite of still 
prevailing of corona virus infection in the country. We share this success with the contributors, reviewers 
and faculties and authority of the college without whose active and sincere cooperation it would not 
have been possible to publish the journal in this situation. We are very grateful to all of them.

The flow of paper submission for publication in the Journal of Enam Medical College continues to be 
good. Papers are flowing in also from outside the country. This has been because of the quality of the 
journal and regular and timely publication. We need more papers for regular publication of the journal.

We request all to take care of their personal health and health of the family members by following 
health guidelines and pray to The Almighty for complete improvement of the COVID situation.

With all the best wishes.

 Prof. Md. Aminul Haque Khan
Editor-in-Chief


